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Background:

Technology plays an integral role in today’s society, yet there seems to be a limited effort to teach computer science at the elementary school level, which this project addresses. The purpose of this project is to implement computer programming to educate elementary school students in math and science. Students at Cardinal Forest Elementary School were thusly taught Scratch programming to serve as a basis for education in the field of computer science.

Description:

The goal of this project was to continue the development of an ongoing computer science curriculum at Cardinal Forest Elementary School. First started in 2007 by Gregory Gates, the curriculum, inspired by "computer clubhouses" at the Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT), consisted of weekly sessions that run from 30 to 45 minutes at a time. Not all students participated, but those that did were integral parts of the project.

Every Thursday, the students met with Mr. Allard for lessons designed in part by Jessica, Crystal, and me. Students signed in (for attendance purposes) and quietly sat down at their computers, and then teaching began. We did, however, tweak the program a bit to further accommodate for the various age groups and levels of experience represented in the class, which was divided into five sessions. Each one housed a different grade level and assembled at a different time of day. For example, the kindergartners and fifth graders met in session D, between 1:15 PM and 1:55 PM. Also, starting October 16th, 2008, students were given special badges to distinguish themselves from other students.

Eventually, I had to see the students face to face via video conferencing to assist them more directly. This initially brought on numerous complications, such as proper preparation of equipment and lack of a feasible means of transportation, but were later addressed. By the end of March, we started conducting video conferencing sessions which, despite some initial technical difficulties, allowed me to more readily gain a sense of how well the students were learning.

In some ways, the class mimics that of Thomas Jefferson High School’s own computer science classes. The students are allowed more or less complete in-class freedom to work on projects on the computers under teacher supervision (in this case, Mr. Allard). The teachers use various resources, such as projectors and the internet, to reinforce the points of lessons and demonstrate how certain things work in relation to them.

